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March 17, 2015 

Environmental Protection Agency 

EPA Docket Center (EAP/DC) 

ATTN: Docket ID NO. OAR-2008-0699 

Mail Code: 28221 T 

1200 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 

Washington, D.C. 20460 

 

RE: National Ambient Air Quality Standards for Ozone 

Dear Administrator McCarthy, 

The EPA’s proposed regulation ― which would lower the threshold of ground-level ozone 

pollution ― has been characterized as “the most expensive regulation ever.” 

President Obama nixed a similar version of this rule in 2011, claiming that he was acting to 

“underscore the importance of reducing regulatory burdens and regulatory uncertainty.” Yet 

many are wondering what happened to President Obama’s commitment to “reducing regulatory 

burdens” in the face of the EPA’s new proposal. 

The proposal itself would lower the existing acceptable ozone standard from 75 parts per billion 

(ppb) to somewhere between 65 and 70 ppb ― though the EPA’s science advisers would rather 

see limits closer to 60 ppb. According to the EPA and environmentalist groups, lowering the 

amount of acceptable ozone would increase public health, reduce illness and premature deaths, 

and lead to $21.2-$42.1 billion in benefits, contrasted with $16.6 billion in costs. 

However, a recent study by the National Association of Manufacturers found that the new ozone 

regulation could have a very high cost in jobs and to the economy. The study found that a stricter 

new ozone regulation could: 

 Reduce U.S. GDP by $270 billion per year and $3.4 trillion from 2017 to 2040.  

 Result in 2.9 million fewer jobs per year on average through 2040.  

 Cost the average U.S. household $1,570 per year.  

 Increase natural gas and electricity costs for manufacturers and households across the 

country.  

The EPA must make a final decision on the rule by October 1, 2015. While many argue that it’s 

too early to truly estimate the costs of the proposed regulation, the initial forecasts put millions 

of jobs, billions of dollars in investment, and trillions of dollars of economic output at risk. 

Heavy regulations like this one cost too many jobs and wreck the economy. Businesses will 

choose to go to other countries with friendlier business environments, further negatively 

impacting our economy in the long run. We must look at the bigger picture and see the other side 

of the issue and understand that more harm than good is achieved through many existing 

regulations like this new one. 
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A domestic energy boom means nothing if the economy cannot rise with it — over a trillion 

dollars of estimated regulatory burden directly burdens job markets and wage growth. The 

American voters are clear: the economy and jobs remains their top concern; elected officials 

need to begin representing their constituents. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this proposal. If you have any questions, please 

contact Lloyd Bentsen IV at (972) 386-6610. 

Sincerely, 

Lloyd M. Bentsen IV 


